
May 8, 2017  

The City Council of the City of Lavaca met for a regular monthly meeting Monday May 8, 2017, at City 

Hall in Lavaca.  Board members present were Mayor Hugh Hardgrave; Aldermen:  Mike Ray, Rick 

Edgerton, Jeff Price, Dale Teague, Randy Overbey, Benny Hunter, attorney John Verkamp, and Recorder 

Shelly Hockaday.  Visitors present were Ken VanDusen, Steve Helms and Randy Toon.  

The meeting was called to order at 7 P. M.  Hugh Hardgrave led the Pledge of Allegiance and Steve 

Helms led the prayer. 

The Council approved the minutes of the April regular meeting as printed.  (JP/DT) 

Council members reviewed the report from the Police Dept.  The Department answered 486 calls in 

April.  Additionally, 59 traffic stops resulted in 11 traffic tickets, 9 criminal ticket and 50 warnings.  There 

were 14 arrests made in the month of April. 

Council members reviewed the report from the Fire Dept.  The Department responded to 10 first 

responder calls, 1 fire call, and 1 vehicle accident.   

Council members voted all in favor of passing a Resolution for District Court in Greenwood to destroy 

documents during the time frame specified by the courts.  (RE/ BH) 

Council members voted all in favor of passing a Resolution to support the designation of the United 

States Postal Service Facility located at 504 West Main in Lavaca, Arkansas, as the “J.C. ‘Jake’ Patterson 

Post Office”.  (MR/ DT)  This is a step in the process in the renaming of the Post Office.  This resolution 

will be forwarded to Congressman John Boozman so he can then proceed to the next step in the 

process. 

The Council voted to pay the bills for the month of May.   (RE/ MR) 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

 

______________________________________________________________      

Mayor 

 

_______________________________________________________________   

Attest:  Recorder 

  


